
May 13th, 2024 Hidden Point Board Meeting 

Attendees: David Moore, Tim Crean, Jackie Sligar, Ronald Zellem, Nancy Morris, Gary O’Brien, Doug Couvillion

The board met at Nancy Morris’s house. The meeting was called to order at 6:32pm.

Minutes unanimously approved from the March meeting. 

Treasurer’s Report: 

Per Doug, as of 05/13/2024, we have had $31,933 in net expenses and $46,076.90 in net income. We are still waiting on two more households to submit their HOA dues. Doug is working on this. Landscaping and maintenance have been the biggest expenses for the year as anticipated. We are in good shape for the year and are projected to have around $10,000 of surplus for the year without having to dip into savings.  There is currently $30,000 invested in a CD, which matures 10/11/2024. 

Special Issues/Projects:

We would like to get the pickleball courts and sidewalks pressure washed. Two estimates to do this have been around $2,000. David proposed having some of the regular pickleball players help to pressure wash the court. If we need to replace lights in the park area in the future, Alec Lancaster could potentially help with this (at a reduced cost compared to Kirby Electric) since he has the heavy machinery to reach them. 

There is a sewer line being repaired in the neighborhood-the city is waiting on parts to finish this. 

A future project idea includes adding a pergola and picnic tables in the park area. You can purchase pergolas at Costco or other retailers for a reasonable price. We will think about purchasing in the fall depending how expenses go for the year. 

The revamped website is live and looks great. David will ask the website developer if there’s a way to make the website come up higher when someone does a google search for the neighborhood (currently doesn’t come up for several pages). 

Landscaping/Lighting: 

Lancaster Landscaping has done a very good job our green spaces. They have been working on beautifying some spaces that have been neglected for years. There is a small area in the park where Lancaster has not been mowing that is actually our property. Tim will talk with him about this. There are also a few large bushes that will need to be removed at some point. 

Extreme Lawn service has billed us $905 for recent services. This includes the $250 charge to startup the system for the year, routine repair, and a $545 charge to repair irrigation wires cut accidentally by Lancaster Landscaping. Tim will discuss this with Alec Lancaster to make them aware of the situation. 


Architectural: 

There are no new architectural requests.

Social: 

Ideas for future gatherings including a party at the park, possibly with a food truck. 

We will plan to have a yard sale in the fall. Date TBD. 

Welcoming: 

No one has been welcomed recently. 

Board Members:

The meeting adjourned at 7:30pm. 

The next meeting will be June 24th at 6:30pm at Tim’s house. 

Jackie Sligar will be stepping down from the board after the next meeting. 

